

December 16, 2021

By U.S. Mail

Consumer Protection Division Security Breach Notifications Office of the Attorney General of Iowa 1305 E. Walnut Street Des Moines, Iowa 50319-0106 Orrick, Herrington & Sutcliffe LLP

701 Fifth Avenue Suite 5600 Seattle, WA 98104-7097

+1 206 839 4300 orrick.com

Aravind Swaminathan

E aswaminathan@orrick.com

D +1 206 839 4340

F +1 206 839 4301

RE: Updated Notice of Data Security Event Relating to Iowa Residents / T-Mobile USA

Dear Attorney General:

We are following up on our letter dated August 24, 2021, in which we provided notice that T-Mobile had detected and shut down a security event that impacted the personal information of some Iowa residents. As we noted in the August 24th notice, T-Mobile's investigation of the event was still ongoing at that time. We are writing to inform you that our investigation is now complete, that we have updated our notification website (<a href="https://www.t-mobile.com/brand/data-breach-2021">https://www.t-mobile.com/brand/data-breach-2021</a>) to reflect our findings, and that we have completed our notification process. Please also note that T-Mobile provided additional information regarding impact to individuals on September 22 and October 6, 2021, and we respectfully direct you to those communications for more information.

If your office requires any further information in this matter, please contact me at 206-839-4340 or aswaminathan@orrick.com.

Sincerely,

Aravind Swaminathan

Partner

Orrick, Herrington, & Sutcliffe, LLP

Counsel for T-Mobile USA

## orrick



Consumer Protection Division
Security Breach Notifications
Office of the Attorney General of Iowa
1305 E. Walnut Street
Des Moines, Iowa 50319-0106





For Domestic Use Only

Ecgie-Ciicee

